
Important Notice
Reminder to File Your Return Online

File and pay your return online
Cigarette and tobacco products you purchase over the Internet or outside California without 
paying the excise or use tax at the time of purchase need to be reported to the California 
Department of Tax and Fee Administration. Please log in at www.cdtfa.ca.gov to file and pay 
your return online. Use either your new Username and Password or your Limited Access Code 
(previously referred to as Express Login Code) and Account Number to file online in our new 
online filing system. You will no longer receive a paper return.

For information about how to set up your new Username and Password, see Changes to Online 
Services Effective May 7, 2018, on our website at https://cdtfa.ca.gov/formspubs/L-556.pdf.

Update your email and mailing address
To receive reminders to file, other updates, and ensure your security code for our new online 
system is mailed to the correct address, please update your email and mailing address with us at 
STFRegUpdates@cdtfa.ca.gov.

If you need further assistance, please call our Customer Service Center at 1-800-400-7115 
(TTY:711) then select the Special Taxes and Fees option and follow the prompts. Customer service 
representatives are available Monday through Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. (Pacific time), 
except state holidays.
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